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273 Parnell Road, St. Catharines, Ontario, CANADA, L2M 1W4                                Principal: Ms. H. Abbey


Thurs. April 13th 
Dear Parents/Guardians










Spring has sprung and it is time for Track and Field! This year it will be on Thursday, April 27th.  Once again, we are going to share the facilities at the Niagara Olympic Club (N.O.C) on Louth Street in St. Catharines with William Hamilton Merritt School. N.O.C. is a world class facility and is much safer than using our schoolyard. All students in grades 4 through 8 can participate. The students compete in divisions based on birth year as follows: 
Atom – 2007   Pee Wee - 2006 & 2005   Bantam - 2004   Midget - 2003 

We will board the bus right after morning announcements. The meet will start as soon as we get to N.O.C. Students will be required to remain on site during the day. They are not allowed into DSBN Academy School or to leave the premise without a parent. Students are expected to dress in appropriate Phys. Ed. clothing when competing (shorts, t-shirts, running shoes, no hats etc.) and to adhere to the dress code. As weather can vary considerably, students may also wish to have warmer clothes (sweatpants, hoodies etc.) with them to keep warm between events. There is no coverage except for shade from trees, so we suggest blankets and extra warm clothing if the weather is cool. It is also advised that students wear a hat and have ample sun screen on throughout the day. Students should bring plenty of water and their lunches. There will be a concession stand run by N.O.C. with pizza, drinks, and snacks. The bus will pick us up from N.O.C. at 2:30 and return to Port Weller. Students who do not go home on the bus, must report to their homeroom teachers. A schedule of the events will be available on the Athletic website under Track & Field as soon as possible. Whatever events we don’t complete, we will do on Friday April 28th at Port Weller. 
Weather permitting, the 1500m will be run on Monday April 24th and the 800m on April 25th. Students will qualify to participate in high jump and some high jump events may take place in Physical Education classes. 

In the event that our meet is cancelled due to weather issues, we will make announcements at school, on Twitter, REMIND App and the school website. 

Students will be selected for the Track & Field team by the coaches based on performance, commitment to practices, and behaviour. Students must meet regional standards to be eligible to participate. The Regional meet will be on May 8th and the DSBN Championships will occur on Wednesday, June 7th at N.O.C. 
We welcome parents to come out and cheer for their athletes! We greatly appreciate volunteers to help run this event. If you can volunteer please indicate on the permission form. Please sign the attached permission form to allow your child to participate in Track & Field at N.O.C. We would appreciate a donation of $3 to help pay for the cost of the bus and the facility. 
Looking forward to a fantastic athletic day,

Port Weller Staff
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